SLCT GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 17, 2022 FINAL

Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by President, Greg Posniack.

A motion was proposed to approve the previous meeting minutes of March and October 2022, which were distributed, 3 days prior, to all members via an Eblast. Both sets of minutes were approved with no one opposing.

New members were introduced: Sue Strohl, Cottonwood; Marilyn Fleischer, who moved here 6 months ago from FL and has prior theater experience and just signed up; guest, Marilyn Matousek, from IA, who was an entertainer along with her husband for over 37 years and knowledgeable of sound tech. Guests were Carol Stauss from AK and Carol DeBuono, Oakwood.

Greg decided to give out Support Awards to Joyce Recupido and Jim Janowski who stepped up to fill in for needed roles in Jo Birlin's play. The show was a huge success with over 600 tickets sold.

Sandy P's upcoming play will be at Oakwood Ballroom with auditions being held at 1pm Saturday, December 17th, at that location.

A reminder for the SLCT Holiday Party was given. Date is Tuesday, December 13th. Entrée choices are Beef Brisket or Chicken Marsala. Cost is \$28 per person.

Sally Holberg stood up to give a PSA for a Tap Dance Show at CGCC on Nov 30th at 6:30pm with Robin Murray performing.

Children's Theatre auditions took place yesterday. It was decided that six more people are needed. These shows are presented to K and 1^{st} graders at CUSD schools. Each play runs 35 minutes so performers would be needed from 8:30am to 10am.

The ImproVables have shows coming up at Robson Reserve on Nov 29th at 3pm, as well as at CGCC with Off the Cuff, our sister group, at the Pecos Campus, near Pecos and Emmett Road. It is Off the Cuff's 3rd anniversary and our group was asked to join them for one game. That will be December 2nd at 7pm. There's also a show being planned for Friendship Village in the Spring.

SLCT's 2023 Summer Show will be July 18th-22nd. Auditions will be the end of April or beginning of May.

We are still trying to finalize plans for our Fall Show with Chandler HS's Theatre Group, which was to be planned for October 2023. The Director of Chandler HS's Theatre Group is Stephanie Likes, and her son is currently on Broadway. Hopefully, we'll find out soon.

Michael Carter announced the second part of our meeting's activity. It's actually Part 2 of providing info on putting shows on. It was a game intended to explain what it actually takes to put on a production. Each table was provided with a bucket containing strips of paper with different jobs and responsibilities for a play. Each table needed to put all of those descriptive jobs in order. Sandy B went around to the tables to check on the progress. She then presented the list in the proper order. We were all informed that choosing a Director is #1. Everyone had fun.

The members who purchased raffle tickets for the \$100 Gift Card for CW/PV, had their names on their ticket stub in a bucket and a winner was drawn. The winner was Sonja White.

The next GMM will be January 12, 2023, in the CW Saguaro Room with a social at 6pm and meeting starting at 6:30pm.

After a fun night and with no further business to conduct, Greg accepted a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:23pm.